From: Joanne Chilton

**Sent:** 06 February 2015 16:49

To: Scully, Vincent

Cc: Laird, Karl; Clive Robinson; Yvette Garvey; Brown, Claire (Law Commission)

Subject: Re: Law Commission - Firearms Offences Scoping Project

Vincent

Noted thanks. See you on the 26th.

Jo

From: Scully, Vincent

Sent: Friday, February 06, 2015 04:31 PM

To: Joanne Chilton

Clive Robinson; Yvette Garvey; Brown, Claire

(Law Commission)

Subject: RE: Law Commission - Firearms Offences Scoping Project

Dear Jo.

Excellent – to access where we are, go to the main MoJ building at 102 Petty France, SW1H 9AJ. I believe you'll need to ask for me at reception – they should know you're coming, but in case not, then just ask them to give me a call on and I'll come and meet you there.

We look forward to meeting you both.

Best wishes,

Vincent

## **Vincent Scully | Law Commission**

Research Assistant (Criminal Law Team)

1st Floor, Tower, Post Point 1.54, 52 Queen Anne's Gate, London SW1H 9AG

(access via 102 Petty France)

Tel: | Web: www.lawcom.gov.uk

Email:

From: Joanne Chilton

**Sent:** 06 February 2015 09:57

To: Scully, Vincent

Cc: Laird, Karl; Clive Robinson; Yvette Garvey

Subject: RE: Law Commission - Firearms Offences Scoping Project

### Vincent

I can do the 26<sup>th</sup> Feb at 1100hrs. I'll bring Clive Robinson with me Head of Knowledge and Comms for NABIS.

I take it the address is as per your e mail signature, if not please let me have the correct address.

**Thanks** 

Jo

Yvette – Could you make the travel bookings. Thanks

Jo Chilton Head of NABIS Det Ch Supt 6681

Direct Dial : Int ex: Mobile:

Email:

Website: <u>www.nabis.police.uk</u>

× NABIS L

■ NABIS Logo Black.jpg

From: Scully, Vincent

Sent: 06 February 2015 09:29

**To:** Joanne Chilton **Cc:** Laird, Karl

Subject: FW: Law Commission - Firearms Offences Scoping Project

Dear Jo,

Would 11 on the 26<sup>th</sup> still work for you, here in the MoJ? Attending will be Karl and myself, along with the criminal team manager (Claire Brown). Thank you also for your reply to my email to Glen Robson – we look forward to meeting with you to work out how you'll be able to help us in this project.

Best wishes,

Vincent

## **Vincent Scully | Law Commission**

Research Assistant (Criminal Law Team)

1st Floor, Tower, Post Point 1.54, 52 Queen Anne's Gate, London SW1H 9AG

(access via 102 Petty France)

Tel: | Web: www.lawcom.gov.uk

Email:

From: Laird, Karl

Sent: 04 February 2015 11:47

To: Scully, Vincent

Subject: FW: Law Commission - Firearms Offences Scoping Project

From: Joanne Chilton

Sent: 04 February 2015 11:31

To: Laird, Karl

Cc: Yvette Garvey; Clive Robinson

Subject: RE: Law Commission - Firearms Offences Scoping Project

Karl

I can do the 26<sup>th</sup> or 27<sup>th</sup> February any time but preferably around 1100hrs to allow for train travel.

Let me know

jo

Jo Chilton

Head of NABIS
Det Ch Supt 6681
Direct Dial Int ex Mobile -

From: Laird, Karl

**Sent:** 03 February 2015 15:17

To: Joanne Chilton

Subject: RE: Law Commission - Firearms Offences Scoping Project

Jo

That would be great, thank you. Perhaps we could meet towards the end of February? Collating those views would be immensely valuable and we can ensure we feed them into the process.

Thanks again.

All the best

Karl

From: Joanne Chilton

Sent: 03 February 2015 12:14

To: Laird, Karl

Subject: RE: Law Commission - Firearms Offences Scoping Project

### Karl

I am in London most weeks so if we could tie in a meeting with yourselves when I am next there that will save you a trip to Birmingham, unless you want to come and see what NABIS do, then you are welcome to visit.

I will represent the Police and report back to Mr Thompson. I'm currently visiting all the key gun crime forces so I can collate views on issues with the legislation and draft a composite response from the Police.

For your consideration

Jo

# Sent with Good (www.good.com)

From:

**Sent:** 03 February 2015 10:22:17

To: Joanne Chilton

**Subject:** RE: Law Commission - Firearms Offences Scoping Project

Dear Jo

Thanks for getting in touch.

The firearms project is part of the Law Commission's 12<sup>th</sup> Programme of Law Reform and was suggested as being a priority by, amongst others, the CPS, NABIS and the MPSFFU. The aim of the project is to remedy the deficiencies in the current legislative framework, with particular focus on closing the loopholes that are increasingly being exploited by the criminal fraternity and which endanger public safety. We formally began the project at the beginning of January, after receiving the Home Secretary's approval. We are currently meeting stakeholders in order to identify shortcomings with the current law and are keen to have your views and those of ACPO on what these shortcomings are and what solutions there might be to these. If it would

assist, we would be more than happy to travel to Birmingham to brief you more fully on the project.

The scoping consultation paper will publish in the summer. Its aim is to seek views on the merits of the solutions to the problems we have identified. We intend to conduct a symposium in September so that our stakeholders have the opportunity to air their views on the paper, before the final scoping report is published in March 2016. It would be great to have a representative from the police there, if possible.

Thanks again.

All the best

Karl

From: Joanne Chilton

**Sent:** 02 February 2015 15:54 **To:** Martin Parker; Laird, Karl

Cc: 'Parker, Paula'

Subject: RE: Law Commission - Firearms Offences Scoping Project

#### Karl

I understand that Mr Thompson will be asking me to lead on the Police response for your review. If you ask your research assistant to send me the e mail with your enquiries then I will draft a response and ensure Mr Thompson is fully sighted.

For your consideration

Jo

Jo Chilton
Head of NABIS
Det Ch Supt 6681
Direct Dial Int ex Mobile -

From: Martin Parker

Sent: 02 February 2015 15:26

To: 'Laird, Karl'

Cc: Joanne Chilton; 'Parker, Paula'

Subject: RE: Law Commission - Firearms Offences Scoping Project

Karl,

I'll look at my diary, but it's probably worth conferring with some of my colleagues to arrange a meeting with a number of us from NABIS & the NCA, so we can cover different areas. Let me know what you think.

I'll get my boss to link up with Mr Thompson.

regards, Martin Parker

**NABIS Lead Scientist** 

From: Laird, Karl

Sent: 02 February 2015 14:54

To: Martin Parker

Subject: Law Commission - Firearms Offences Scoping Project

Dear Martin (if I may)

My name is Karl Laird and I am the lawyer at the Law Commission who will be working on the firearms offences scoping project. I got your details from our Commissioner, Professor David Ormerod QC, who I believe you met at a Home Office convened roundtable on antiques. It would be very useful to have the benefit of your expertise on what the most pressing issues with the current legislative regime are. If you are in London in the near future, perhaps we could arrange a meeting? In the meantime, I wonder if I might ask a favour. We have been attempting to make contact with the ACPO lead on Gangs and the Criminal Use of Firearms, DCC Dave Thompson. Unfortunately we have yet to succeed. Do you or any of your colleagues know of a way to contact DCC Thompson directly? His staff officer has yet to respond to my research assistant's email enquiries.

Any assistance you can give would be much appreciated.

All the best

Karl

# Karl Laird | Law Commission

This e-mail (and any attachment) is intended only for the attention of the addressee(s). Its unauthorised use, disclosure, storage or copying is not permitted. If you are not the intended recipient, please destroy all copies and inform the sender by return e-mail.

Internet e-mail is not a secure medium. Any reply to this message could be intercepted and read by someone else. Please bear that in mind when deciding whether to send material in response to this message by e-mail.

This e-mail (whether you are the sender or the recipient) may be monitored, recorded and retained by the Ministry of Justice. E-mail monitoring / blocking software may be used, and e-mail content may be read at any time. You have a responsibility to ensure laws are not broken when composing or forwarding e-mails and their contents.

The original of this email was scanned for viruses by the Government Secure Intranet virus scanning service supplied by Vodafone in partnership with Symantec. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) This email has been certified virus free.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

This email is intended for the addressee only and may contain privileged or confidential information. If received in error, please notify the originator immediately. Any unauthorised use, disclosure, copying or alteration of this email is strictly forbidden. Views or opinions expressed in this email do not necessarily represent those of West Midlands Police. All West Midlands Police email activity is monitored for virus, racist, obscene, or otherwise inappropriate activity. No responsibility is accepted by West Midlands Police for any loss or damage arising in any way from the receipt or use of this email.

This email was scanned by the Government Secure Intranet anti-virus service supplied by Vodafone in partnership with Symantec. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) In case of problems, please call your organisations IT Helpdesk.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

This e-mail (and any attachment) is intended only for the attention of the addressee(s). Its unauthorised use, disclosure, storage or copying is not permitted. If you are not the intended recipient, please destroy all copies and inform the sender by return e-mail.

Internet e-mail is not a secure medium. Any reply to this message could be intercepted and read by someone else. Please bear that in mind when deciding whether to send material in response to this message by e-mail.

This e-mail (whether you are the sender or the recipient) may be monitored, recorded and retained by the Ministry of Justice. E-mail monitoring / blocking software may be used, and e-mail content may be read at any time. You have a responsibility to ensure laws are not broken when composing or forwarding e-mails and their contents.

The original of this email was scanned for viruses by the Government Secure Intranet virus scanning service supplied by Vodafone in partnership with Symantec. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) This email has been certified virus free.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

This email is intended for the addressee only and may contain privileged or confidential information. If received in error, please notify the originator immediately. Any unauthorised use, disclosure, copying or alteration of this email is strictly forbidden. Views or opinions expressed in this email do not necessarily represent those of West Midlands Police. All West Midlands Police email activity is monitored for virus, racist, obscene, or otherwise inappropriate activity. No responsibility is accepted by West Midlands Police for any loss or damage arising in any way from the receipt or use of this email.

This email was scanned by the Government Secure Intranet anti-virus service supplied by Vodafone in partnership with Symantec. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) In case of problems, please call your organisations IT Helpdesk.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

This e-mail (and any attachment) is intended only for the attention of the addressee(s). Its unauthorised use, disclosure, storage or copying is not permitted. If you are not the intended recipient, please destroy all copies and inform the sender by return e-mail.

Internet e-mail is not a secure medium. Any reply to this message could be intercepted and read by someone else. Please bear that in mind when deciding whether to send material in response to this message by e-mail.

This e-mail (whether you are the sender or the recipient) may be monitored, recorded and retained by the Ministry of Justice. E-mail monitoring / blocking software may be used, and e-mail content may be read at any time. You have a responsibility to ensure laws are not broken when composing or forwarding e-mails and their contents.

The original of this email was scanned for viruses by the Government Secure Intranet virus scanning service supplied by Vodafone in partnership with Symantec. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) This email has been certified virus free.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

This email is intended for the addressee only and may contain privileged or confidential information. If received in error, please notify the originator immediately. Any unauthorised use, disclosure, copying or alteration of this email is strictly forbidden. Views or opinions expressed in this email do not necessarily represent those of West Midlands Police. All West Midlands Police email activity is monitored for virus, racist, obscene, or otherwise inappropriate activity. No responsibility is accepted by West Midlands Police for any loss or damage arising in any way from the receipt or use of this email.

This email was scanned by the Government Secure Intranet anti-virus service supplied by Vodafone in partnership with Symantec. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) In case of problems, please call your organisations IT Helpdesk.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

This e-mail (and any attachment) is intended only for the attention of the addressee(s). Its unauthorised use, disclosure, storage or copying is not permitted. If you are not the intended recipient, please destroy all copies and inform the sender by return e-mail.

Internet e-mail is not a secure medium. Any reply to this message could be intercepted and read by someone else. Please bear that in mind when deciding whether to send material in response to this message by e-mail.

This e-mail (whether you are the sender or the recipient) may be monitored, recorded and retained by the Ministry of Justice. E-mail monitoring / blocking software may be used, and e-mail content may be read at any time. You have a responsibility to ensure laws are not broken when composing or forwarding e-mails and their contents.

The original of this email was scanned for viruses by the Government Secure Intranet virus scanning service supplied by Vodafone in partnership with Symantec. (CCTM Certificate Number

2009/09/0052.) This email has been certified virus free. Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

This email is intended for the addressee only and may contain privileged or confidential information. If received in error, please notify the originator immediately. Any unauthorised use, disclosure, copying or alteration of this email is strictly forbidden. Views or opinions expressed in this email do not necessarily represent those of West Midlands Police. All West Midlands Police email activity is monitored for virus, racist, obscene, or otherwise inappropriate activity. No responsibility is accepted by West Midlands Police for any loss or damage arising in any way from the receipt or use of this email.

This email was scanned by the Government Secure Intranet anti-virus service supplied by Vodafone in partnership with Symantec. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) In case of problems, please call your organisations IT Helpdesk.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

This e-mail (and any attachment) is intended only for the attention of the addressee(s). Its unauthorised use, disclosure, storage or copying is not permitted. If you are not the intended recipient, please destroy all copies and inform the sender by return e-mail.

Internet e-mail is not a secure medium. Any reply to this message could be intercepted and read by someone else. Please bear that in mind when deciding whether to send material in response to this message by e-mail.

This e-mail (whether you are the sender or the recipient) may be monitored, recorded and retained by the Ministry of Justice. E-mail monitoring / blocking software may be used, and e-mail content may be read at any time. You have a responsibility to ensure laws are not broken when composing or forwarding e-mails and their contents.

The original of this email was scanned for viruses by the Government Secure Intranet virus scanning service supplied by Vodafone in partnership with Symantec. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) This email has been certified virus free.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

This email is intended for the addressee only and may contain privileged or confidential information. If received in error, please notify the originator immediately. Any unauthorised use, disclosure, copying or alteration of this email is strictly forbidden. Views or opinions expressed in this email do not necessarily represent those of West Midlands Police. All West Midlands Police email activity is monitored for virus, racist, obscene, or otherwise inappropriate activity. No responsibility is accepted by West Midlands Police for any loss or damage arising in any way from the receipt or use of this email.

This email was scanned by the Government Secure Intranet anti-virus service supplied by Vodafone in partnership with Symantec. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) In case of problems, please call your organisations IT Helpdesk.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.